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From us to you, have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 
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TERM 4

WEEK 10
Happy Holidays!

Dear Families 
Welcome to Week 10! The last week of the 2023 school year. Thank you to all of our families and

community members who could join us last Friday for our presentation day assembly. It was so lovely
to spend the morning with you all and celebrate the many successes and achievements of our

students. Each day in the classroom, I see our students working to achieve their goals and make
progress. We all have our strengths, and it was nice to be able to acknowledge this at our assembly.  

Congratulations to Kara, who will be our school leader next year. Kara presented a very mature and
thoughtful leadership speech to our class and staff in the lead up to the day, and I am confident she

will do brilliantly next year.  

I would like to wish our year 6 students, Payton, Israel & Aden, all the best for their future journeys into
high school next year. In speaking to them, I know they are all eager and ready for their next phase of

schooling. I am sure you will all enjoy yourselves.  

This Friday 15 December, is the opening night for the Home Art Program Exhibition at Bathurst
Regional Art Gallery. It goes from 6 - 8pm and is a ticketed event. Everyone is invited and welcome.
Please contact the office to arrange a ticket. The exhibition will run free of charge following on from
Saturday 16 December. Please take the time to head in and admire our schools ‘Solidarity’ artwork,

alongside other school’s quality artworks at the exhibition. 

I would like to thank all of the staff at Wattle Flat Public School for their commitment to our students
and for all of their work throughout the year. I have been made to feel very welcome by them and I am
extremely grateful for their support. I would like to wish Mrs Angela Rankin the very best of luck next

year, as she will be spending the year working at Millthorpe Public School.  

Thank you also to our families for supporting your children and also welcoming me to the Wattle Flat
Community. I have loved my time at Wattle Flat Public School this year, and have thoroughly enjoyed

all of the wonderful learning and opportunities the students get to experience each day. I will miss all of
the staff, students and families very much next year as I head back to Lithgow Public School. 

Wishing everyone a safe and happy holiday.  

Take Care. 

Rachel McGlinn



Congratulations to Kara Edwards who will be our
School Leader for 2024.  Kara delivered a speech
to staff members and her peers last week on what
she could do for the students and Wattle Flat
Public School if elected to be a leader for next
year. It was an impressive speech.
Congratulations Kara!

 

The Wattle Flat Gold Citizenship Award 
 Payton Edwards 
Andrew Gee Citizenship Award  
Payton Edwards 
The Premier Sporting Medal - Aden Lyons 
Attendance Awards for Semester Two - Tilly
Reeks, Evie Clark, Aydan Eyles and Payton
Edwards 
Bathurst Lions Club Book Reading Growth
Award - Evie Clark 
Bathurst Library Enthusiastic Reader Award  
Charli Edwards 

SCHOOL LEADER FOR 2024
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PRESENTATION SPECIAL AWARD
 RECIPEIENTS

ISRAEL LEWIS
WHAT DO YOU ENJOY MOST ABOUT
SCHOOL? Sport, especially Basketball 

WHAT IS YOUR GOAL FOR NEXT YEAR?
Settling into high school, making friends and

getting my work done. 
WHAT DO YOU WANT TO BE WHEN YOU

GROWUP? Professional Basketball Player in the
NBA

CHRISTMAS CHEER
Here is our gingerbread house that students decorated
for the Christmas display at The Avenue in O'Connell
this year. Thank you to O'Connell Public School P & C

for organising and collecting this for us. If you get a
chance, head on out to check out all the wonderfully
colourful gingerbread houses and people out there!
The students had a wonderful time decorating the

house.. 



Last Friday we celebrated the many achievements of our students at Wattle Flat Public School. We acknowledged
our Kindergarten students for finishing their first year of school, and we acknowledged our Year Six students

graduating from primary school. We inducted Kara as our school leader for 2024. Mrs Kerry Halley also received
her Department of Education service medal, and we celebrated each students' individual achievements. Well done

to Chase for leading our students on his trumpet for the National Anthem.  Congratulations to all of our students
and all of our award recipients. We looked back at our memories of 2023 on a special slide show.                  

A great day was had by all.

Presentation Day 2023 
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2023
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OUR FAVOIURITE 

James Olive

Tilly Willow

Evie Charli

Aydan Chase

Ken Kara

Book week! I dressed
up as a dinosaur.

Swimming lessons
when I jumped in the

water.

Spending time with
my friends.

Seeing new people
come to the school

and Dubbo Zoo. 

The Dubbo Zoo
Camp was great! 

Everything! I loved
Everything. 

Playing with the
dolls and the Kitchen

at break time.

Night tour of the 
zoo and sleeping in

the tents.

Dubbo Zoo, camping
in the tent felt like
proper camping. 

Doing Art with
Hayley.



WORDS OF WISDOM FROM
 OUR YEAR 

6 STUDENTS
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Payton

Aden

Israel

What advice do you have for the students of Wattle Flat Public School?

No matter how hard your 
work is never give up 

and try your best!  
Be yourself, never
 change for others. 

Have fun, be good,
 just be a Kid. 

Enjoy yourself.

Be Yourself, be a good
 friend and 
work hard.



Thank you Ms McGlinn for everything
that you have done for us and our

school. We hope you never forget the
difference you have made.  We wish

you all the best at Lithgow Public
School Next year.  

We asked the students what the best
thing about Ms McGlinn was and here is

what they said. 

She helps us 
Willow
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This year we took part in the wonderful Home
Program! The Bathurst Regional Art Gallery are
busily installing the student exhibition and are

thrilled with the work that has been produced by
all the students.

The exhibition is opening this Friday 15
December at 6pm as part of our summer suite of

5 exhibitions, and the exhibitions continue 16
December 2023 – 11 February 2024.

It is free entry from the 16th of December,
throughout the school holidays, so if you are in

town take the kids for a look to see all the
amazing works, including their own! 

She is kind and helps us learn
Evie

She helps us through

tough times - Kara

I like when she
helps with hard

things - Ken She is very kind
and helpful and
tells us to never

give up! - Payton

She is Kind 
Olive

She is kind and has taught

us a lot of things - Charli

That she stepped
up to help us. 

Israel

I love doing work
with her.

Tilly

She teaches us fun
stuff! - James

Ms McGlinn is kind
Aden

She comes up with
great things for the
classroom - Chase

BATHURST REGIONAL ART GALLERY
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YEAR 6 FUN DAY

Mufti day, sausage sizzle, stem challenges, minute to win it games, bubbles
 and water activities! What fun was had by all!  

Thank you, Year 6 and Ms McGlinn for organising all the activities.






